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Mr Paul Little
Managing Director
Toll Holdings Ltd
Royal Domain Centre
Level 8, 380 St Kilda Road
Melbourne, Victoria 3004
Australia

Dear Paul

Future of Tranz Metro (Wellington)

Thank you for making the time available last week to meet with Barry Harris and myself during our
visit to Melbourne.

While we appreciate that Tranz Metro (Wellington) may not be a pressing issue for you at present,
we were greatly encouraged by your desire to see a good outcome for the passenger rail services in
Wellington.

As we discussed at our meeting, we too are keen to facilitate a solution which results in a smooth
handover of the Tranz Metro (Wellington) operation to a new owner committed to growing
passenger services over the long term.  However, equally important to us is that any sale is based on
the appropriate level of public subsidy, going forward.  The key imperative for us is increasing our
level of confidence around the financial arrangements in place with Tranz Rail.

As explained to you at the meeting, Tranz Rail have consistently refused to provide us with any
meaningful information about the cost structure of delivering the Tranz Metro (Wellington) services.
As a result, we have little assurance that we are currently receiving value for money.  In fact, we
strongly suspect that we are not and we have therefore publicly advised interested parties that our
current level of subsidy should not be assumed in the future.  This is likely to result in a significant
discounting of Council’s subsidy by interested buyers of Tranz Metro (Wellington).

Given the circularity of our Council’s subsidy and the value of the Tranz Metro (Wellington)
business, we consider that we need a circuit breaker to break the circularity.  In our view the circuit
breaker is Toll Holdings/Greater Wellington Regional Council agreeing on what is a reasonable cost
structure for Tranz Metro (Wellington) going forward, taking into account the fact that Track Co
will soon be established (and will set track access fees for passenger services) and the allocation of a
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share of Tranz Rail’s overheads will no longer be relevant in future (a zero based approach will need
to be taken to looking at support costs under a range of possible ownership options).

If we can get into a position of a high level of confidence around the real costs of Tranz Metro
(Wellington) now and in the future we will then be able to clearly signal our long term subsidy
projections. This in turn will create the underpinning of revenue so important for you to ensure you
receive fair value for the sale of the Tranz Metro (Wellington) business.  In effect, it should create a
situation as if Tranz Rail had a long term contract in place with the Council, as opposed to the
monthly rollover at present.

We have taken the liberty of attaching a summary of the sort of information we are seeking from
you, in the hope that it will provide an important step forward in trying to find a sensible solution for
all parties.  We have deliberately requested a comprehensive range of information but appreciate
that it may not all be readily available at this time.

I trust that you will look favourably on this request as a means of achieving a win/win solution.

Thank you.

Yours sincerely

Greg Schollum
Chief Financial Officer

Direct dial: 04 802 0308
greg.schollum@gw.govt.nz
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